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Dear Readers, 
 
 
Welcome to Spring (hopefully) and Aprilõs SCAN.  
 
A couple of things to bring to your attention, please try and put 
the date of Friday 12th May in your diaries, to attend and support 
the North Crawley Neighbourhood Plan Event which is to be held 
in the Institute. Our MP Mark Lancaster is kindly coming along 
for the evening to speak about the importance of local 
involvement in local planning issues so it would be great to see as 
many people there as possible -  if you need swaying, then a glass 
of wine will be on offer along with the chance to win in the big 
prize draw! 
 
Secondly, we would like to emphasise the "use it or lose it" 
sentiment regarding our village shops. I'm sure we're all agreed 
that our villages would feel very different without our local shops 
so let's keep on supporting them whenever we can! 
 
Many thanks! 
 
 
Until next month,  
 
 
Julia and Elaine 
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SCAN 471 APRIL  2017 
 

 

SCAN IS ALWAYS GRATEFUL FOR DONATION S RECEIVED. 
MANY THANKS TO THOSE  PARISH FRIEN DS, RESIDENTS  

AND ORGANISATIONS  WHO HAVE KINDLY DONATED THIS 

MONTH.  
 

 
Thank you for thinking of us and helping to keep our free parish magazine 

coming through your doors (and online!).    
 

Julia (Editor) and Elaine (Treasurer and Advertising Manager) 
 

DEADLINE  

 
Copy for  May -     

18 th  APRIL   

THE EDITOR,    Mrs Julia Chinn  

The Old Rectory, North C rawley, MK16 9HJ    

Tel 01234 391976 or 07775 683804 

 

e-mail julia.chinn@hotmail.com 

OR hard copy can be posted to the address above 

 

Views expressed in SCAN are those of the contributors and not 

necessarily shared by the editor or the treasurer 

 

 

TREASURER AND ADVERTISING MANAGER  
 

Mrs Elaine Tarling Tel 01234 391877 or 07931 523974  
e.sturges@btinternet.com  

 

mailto:julia.chinn@hotmail.com
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 ôSouperõ Lunchtime Get-together  
Scan fellowship, a fortnightly chance to enjoy a simple 

lunch together  

 
4 Griggs Orchard Sherington   

01908 616763  12pm ð 2pm Wednesdays 

12 April (HC at 11.30am)  

10 May 

24 May (HC at 11.30am) 

All ages welcome (children too!)  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

SCAN PARISH CHURCHES 
AGM 2017 

Will be held on Tuesday 25th April 
Chicheley Village Hall 

7.30pm î All are welcome 
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CHURCH SERVICES 
 

 

APRIL  
 

2 April  

10.30am  óSomething Differentô ï Sherington 

 

9 April   Palm Sunday 

9.30am  Holy Communion ï North Crawley 

6pm   Evensong ï Chicheley 

 

13 April   Maundy Thursday 

7.30pm  Holy Communion ï Chicheley 

 

14 April   Good Friday 

12-1pm  Reflections for Good Friday ï North Crawley 

 

16 April   Easter Day 

10am* Easter Family Celebration with Holy Communion ï 

Sherington  *please note time 

 

23 April  

11am   Holy Communion ï Chicheley 

6pm   Evensong ï North Crawley 

 

30 April  

11am   Songs of Praise ï North Crawley 

 

7 May 

10.30am  óSomething Differentô ï Sherington 
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From the Parish registers 
Funerals 
RIP 
 
Phyllis Beryl Rollinson of Sherington whose funeral took place on 23 
February in St Laudõs Church followed by a burial in the churchyard 
 
Herbert Foster of Hardmead whose cremation service took place on 24 
February 
 
Joyce Clare of North Crawley whose funeral service took place on 3 
March followed by a burial in the churchyard  
 
Avril Jean Mary Atkinson of Sherington whose cremation service took 
place on 6 March 

 
ôI am the resurrection and the lifeõ says the Lord. Those who believe in me, 

even though they die will live, and everyone who lives and believes in me will 
never die.õ 

 
 
 

 
Most Lent courses last for 6 weeks, but this year we will offer a starter ñHalf- 

Lent Courseò. We have shared soup lunches for several years for a dozen or 

so people on Wednesdays, usually in our house, 4, Griggs Orchard, 

Sherington from 1200 -1330. We propose to extend this into the afternoon for 

the Lent group, on the weeks that we have lunches. You can come for either 

soup or the Lent group, or both! On the other week we will start the Lent 

group at 13.30, as follows: 

5
th
 April -  Lent Group, starting at 13.30 

12
th
 April - Soup Lunch and Lent group, starting at 11.30 

Do give it a try (even if you missed the first one), it should be fun! 

Prof John Fielding, Licensed Lay Minister 
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MAY DAY FAIR  
1st MAY, BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY  

NORTH CRAWLEY  
St Firminõs Church, with the help of the Cock Inn, is holding a May 

Day Fair on the Waste Ground, North Crawley, between 1pm and 

4pm.  Hot dogs, beef burgers and cream teas will be on sale, 

together with various stalls and other attractions. If you would 

like the opportunity of running your own stall or selling your own 

products, handicrafts etc, please contact Janice on 01234 -391350 

to discuss a nominal fee or con tribution to church funds. Also, any 

ideas or offers of help would be very much appreciated.  
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The Bridge 

It was March the sixth, on a Friday night the night that the boat went down. 

And some were saved from that ocean grave but over a hundred drowned. 

And men and women found strength to give what none of them knew they had 

And all of us cried for those who died and the nation's heart was sad. 

 Though many were brave as they sought to save there was one gave special heed; 

He alone, all sixteen stone fulfille d a desperate need. 

Between two girders he stretched himself so formed a human road 

And Andrew Parker became the bridge which was able to bear the load. 

  

The night was black but broad was the back and stout was the heart as he 

Again and again took on the strain and set those people free. 

And but for the span made by this man still more lives would have been lost - 

The need was seen for a go-between and so over his back they crossed. 

And then I saw how once before another escape was made 

A bridge for all mankind to use for none of us make the grade. 

A man on a tree at Calvary - a bridge which was made of wood 

Spanning the space with Heavenly Grace by the only means which could. 

 

As Andrew Parker became a bridge to save men from the sea 

 So Jesus Christ stretched out his arms to rescue you and me. 

And one's name may go down in history after he's dead and gone. 

But the other one lives for ever more as the bridge which goes on and on. 

 For try as men may to find the way with platitudes and deeds 

The bridge which was built when blood was spilt is the one to fulfil our needs; 

And unless I can see it is there for me then the chasm remains uncrossed 

And a soul unforgiven this side of Heaven will remain forever lost.                   REBECCA COOK  
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ASTWOOD & HARDMEAD P ARISH COUNCIL  
25 Park Close, Moggerhanger, Beds, MK44 3RY.    Tel 01767 641281 or 07899801719 

 

R U  

Interested in making a difference in your 

community and representing others?  
 

If so, why not nominate yourself to be a parish councillor?  

The elections are  due in May 2019 taking place every four 

years but we are able to co - opt you now; you must be 

prepared to give some of your spare time and attend 

meetings ONLY FOUR TIMES ANNUALLY normally January, May, 

August & October held on a Wednesday evening. WE WOUL D LOVE 

YOU TO JOIN US.  

 

For further details please contact  

 

Pat Reynolds - Nunn (Clerk) on 01767 641281 or 07899801719  

 
 

Astwood & Hardmead Parish Council  
 

 

 
ASTWOOD VILLAGE HALL:  contact Andrea on andrea@edoneinvestments.com 

¶ BRIDGE at 7 pm-10 pm THURSDAYS -  contact Neil Plumb 01234 391040 

¶ CRANFIELD BRIDGE CLUB meets at Astwood Village Hall virtually every SUNDAY 

at 6.55 for 7 pm start to play. Details on hppt://www.cranbridge.org.uk, or ring Paul 

Goddard,  01234 881409. 

              PILATES: Monday at 8 pm ς contact Helen Terry on Helen@1to34pilates.co.uk  
BROWNIES:  Every MONDAY term time, Sherington Pavilion -  5.30 ς 7 pm -   
  contact:  Rebecca Harrington, 15 Carters Close, Sherington 

PILATES 10 a.m., YOGA 11 a.m., N. CRAWLEY INSTITUTE Thursdays.  Call Debbie 07764 391687 

SHERINGTON FOLK WORKSHOP:  8 ς 10 pm Sherington V.H.  - 2nd Thursday of month ς Liz  07941 
403492 

SHERINGTON SHORT MAT BOWLS CLUB: Monday 2 ς 4 pm and Friday 7 ς 9 pm contact Sheila 
211153 or Bob 01234391436 

SHERINGTON YOUTH CLUB:  7 ς 9 pm Wednesday Nights (term time) contact  JO 07780 987034 

mailto:andrea@edoneinvestments.com
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HICHELEY 

 
 

Firstly this month, congratulations to Brian and Ann-Marie Kettell 

on the occasion of their marriage on the 11th March.  

 

I am aware that many people like to plan their diary events well in 

advance so a few from Chicheley. 

 

Wednesday 5th April a Lent lunch from 12.30 pm in Chicheley 

village hall. 

 

Tuesday 11th April a Parish Meeting from 8.00 pm in Chicheley 

village hall. 

 

Maundy Thursday 13th April, a service of Holy Communion at 7.30 

pm in Chicheley church. 

 

Good Friday 14th April teas from 3.00 pm in Chicheley village hall. 

 

Saturday 22nd April, St. Georgeôs day supper from 7.00 pm in 

Chicheley village hall. Contact 01234 391371 to book your place, 

please. 

 

Tuesday 25th April SCAN parish annual general meeting from 8.00 

pm in Chicheley village hall. See details elsewhere in the magazine. 

 

Saturday 29th April Defibrillator training from 10.00 am in the 

village hall. Please contact Jo at 5 Bedlam Walk if you need more 

information. 

 

Saturday 5th May a coffee and cakes morning from 10.30 am in the 

village hall. 

C 
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Sunday 21st May a Rogation Day service. More details next month. 

 

Saturday 17th June a Starbq at the home of Pierre and Christine 

Girard, more details next month. 

 

Saturday 23rd September a concert by Sharnbrook Gospel choir. This 

will be a joint event organised by Chicheley and North Crawley 

churches for general church funds and be held in North Crawley 

church. More details later. 

 

Chichchat will continue to be held in the village hall on the 2nd and 

4th Tuesdays from 10.30 am until noon. 

 

 

All that should have whet your appetite for fun and entertainment, 

perhaps? Please support these events if you can as the funds raised 

are put towards keeping our churches and village hall operating. For 

the village hall the management committee needs to raise between 

Ã2,000 and Ã3,000 every year whilst St. Lawrenceôs church has to 

find around £10,000 every year. Much is given by the dedicated 

band of helpers but they need YOU to also help, so please do. 

 

100 years ago World War One was still raging on but for Chicheley 

1917 seems to have been the only year when no serving soldiers lost 

their lives. In 1916 the Military medal was introduced for ñother 

ranksò for acts of gallantry and devotion to duty under fire. Jim 

Clarke lived in Chicheley in a thatched cottage at Little End; the 

cottages are no longer there, the last ones being demolished in the 

1950ôs. Jim was a stretcher bearer in the Lancashire Fusiliers (one of 

the palôs battalions) and was awarded a Military Medal for saving a 

wounded officer. He himself was wounded and eventually invalided 

out of the army. I have included a photo of him if Julia is able to 

incorporate it. 
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It occurred to me as I was planning this monthôs piece how many 

decorations and awards are in the shape of a cross. There may be a 

simple explanation for this, perhaps someone knows, but of course at 

this Easter season out thoughts turn to the most important cross of 

all. A simple wooden one on which Jesus died, the symbol of which 

has shaped over 2000 years of history since that day. Do enjoy the 

Easter holiday but please donôt forget its significance. 
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ORTH CRAWLEY NEWS AND COMMENT  
 

Perhaps hinting that spring could be on the way last month was a little 
premature, but as I write daffodils are starting to bloom, tulips and other early 
flowers are sprouting above ground, birds are     busy looking for sites to build 
their nests and the days are getting longer, all of which gives that   uplifting 
feeling that we have emerged from the winter months. Having said that winter 
was a pretty mild and dull affair and personally would prefer something a bit 
more dramatic like a few days snow for instance, but do realise this could rather 
upset the school run or the commute. Happily both of these are now confined to 
the status of history for this household.  
  
I have been contacted by a villager who would like to help get the village walks 
up and running again and has the support of several friends. The suggestion is 
that they will take place as previously on a Sunday morning starting at around 
10 am and getting back in the village for around midday. To help keep everyone 
in the loop, dates for your diaries will be printed in this article and although 
nothing is yet set in concrete, the walks may well be held on a two-monthly 
basis. Should this not be often enough it will be reviewed once we are up and 
running. Should I be asked to lead one of the walks, I can guarantee it will not 
be too difficult or at too fast a pace.  
 
The funeral of Joyce Clare was held in St. Firmins church on Friday 3 March. 
Joyce lived with her  husband John, for many years in Folly Lane  and had 
originally been one of the children evacuated to the countryside during the 
second world war. Although Joyce continued to live in the village following the 
death of John, for the past year or so moved to Newport Pagnell to be nearer 
her immediate family.  
  
The North Crawley Community Facebook page has once more proved to be a 
very useful source of information, as following the report of two young men in a 
white van acting suspiciously in Stoke Goldington, when a similar van with two 
young men in it appeared in Hackett Place recently, two informed villagers were 
involved in notifying the police and taking the vans registration number. 
Unfortunately, the van left the village just before the police arrived, but of course 
the reg. no. is now known, so well done to Nick and Tim for their quick thinking.  
 

N 
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The óNeighbourhood Planô (NP) for North Crawley continues to progress and 
Milton Keynes have been formally informed that the proposed designated area 
is all land within the Parish boundaries. 
All residents are encouraged to visit the PC website www.northcrawley-
pc.gov.uk through which you can comment on the proposal. You can also 
access the same information though the address 
http://www.milton-keynes.gov.uk/..../north-crawley-neighbourhood.... 
The next big step will be to contact all residents over the coming months via 
general meetings and/or questionnaires. This is an important initiative for the 
future of the village so please try and have your say when these events take 
place.    
 
If you are looking for some sociable and easy going activities, try óCoffee 
morningsô held in the village hall on Tuesdays 10.30 -11.30, or óBingoô on a 
Thursday evening at 8 P.M. in the Institute.  
 
 
North Crawley Cricket Club  
 
The first home fixture will be played on the first Saturday in May. 
  
Historical Society  
 
Planned events: 

- Friday, April 7th 2017 - SULGRAVE MANOR AND GEORGE WASHINGTON - a talk (with 
a difference) by Martin Sirot-Smith 

- Saturday 13th May - a coach trip to Duxford 
 
Please contact John Brandon (391365) or 
Christine Stapleton (391205) for further details and 
to book places 
 
Donôt hesitate to contact me if you uncover a 
happening or story you would like to see in print 
(Email - christopherflower@btinternet.com)       
Hawkeye   

 

http://www.northcrawley-pc.gov.uk/
http://www.northcrawley-pc.gov.uk/
http://www.milton-keynes.gov.uk/..../north-crawley-neighbourhood
mailto:christopherflower@btinternet.com
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North Crawley Parish Council 
(this is an abridged version of the Minutes. The adopted Minutes can be seen 

on the Parish Council website www.northcrawley-pc.gov.uk after their 

approval at the next meeting. 

 

The Council met on Tuesday 7
th
 March, 2017. 

 

 

Apologies 

MK Ward Cllr K McLean, Cllr K Rogers, Cllr E Potts, Cllr T Stapleton 

 

Planning 

There were two pending applications to be discussed this evening: 

 

47 High St, 3 storey side and front extension with 3 car garage and window 

alterations. The Parish Council is concerned with the size of the extension. 

Concerns have been forwarded to MKCouncil Planning Dept 

 

12 Kilpin Green ï the only concern is the impact on the street scene which 

has been relayed to the Planning Officer concerned. 

 

Neighbourhood Plan 

Cllr Magee reported that the Minutes from the last meeting on 20
th
 February 

2017 are due out. An event is planned for Friday evening 12
th
 May 2017 in 

the Institute, with MP Mark Lancaster present, to raise awareness with 

residents and to ensure feedback is gathered to clarify what is important. 

Boards and posters will be put up; Cllr Magee said that they were now 8 

months into a 2 year project and was pleased to report that enthusiasm is still 

building.  Residents are urged to attend this important event. 

  

Ward Councillors Report 

Cllr Geary reported that the filling of grit bins, strimming and weed spraying 

are still to be included in the budget following a proposal to remove these 

services, which is positive. Not so positive is a proposal to charge £33 p.a. to 

empty the green bins. This would take place from April 2017 if it goes ahead. 

Our Ward Cllrs are against these charges.  

PLAN:MK ï the consultations are now 2 weeks into the 12 week deadline, so 

we can respond accordingly. The news update is that there will be 5,500 

proposed dwellings built near Moulsoe, east of the M1. There is to be a 

http://www.northcrawley-pc.gov.uk/
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public meeting at Moulsoe shortly and we are urged to attend. It was 

suggested that we need to consider our response to this consultation at our 

next PC meeting. 

Ward Cllr Peter Geary asked for an update on the intended bollards for the 

High Street, Cllr Hatton advised that the project seems to be nearing the end 

at last. She has been liaising with Ringway, who have agreed to complete the 

work cheaper than first quoted by MK Council. 5 more bollards will be 

installed to avoid cars going along the pavement, there have been several near 

misses due to impatient drivers. Thanks go to our 3 Ward Councillors for 

their generous donation of £400 towards the cost of the bollards 

 

Finance 

A total of £1,416.00 had been spent in the previous month, all to cover 

expected items.  Receipts totalled £175.00. 

 

Churchyard  

The late Joyce Clare ï Interment 

 

Residential Safety 

Highways: 

Bollards had been discussed previously. 

 

Landscape 

An extra dog bin has been requested for the recreation ground, to try to 

alleviate the ongoing dog mess problem. Cllr Hatton offered to get a price for 

some signs/posters to put up around the area, it was suggested a sign could be 

put up at all the various entrances to the recreation ground. Clerk will order 

the bin, it will be decided where to place it after consultation with the IMC. 

 

Councillor Items 

Cllr Magee reported that Roger Batten had very kindly spent some time 

repairing the drain on the Village Green (aka the Wasteground); he added 

new brickwork and steel and made a very good job of it. Clerk will write to 

thank him. 

 

Resident Items 

A resident asked if there was any chance of organizing a working party to 

collect litter around the village. This was generally felt a good idea and it was 
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mentioned that Folly Lane and Pound Lane are particularly bad. The Parish 

Council will look into this 

 

. 

The next meeting will take place in the Village Hall on Tuesday 4
th

 April  

at 7:30pm.             

Cllr Roz Hatton 
 

 

 

Parish Councillor Contact. 

Please attend the PC meetings to have your say, or send your comments 

through the Clerk via email address: patclerkncpc@btinternet.com 

The above advice is the best route to follow in most cases and ensures that 

points are formally recorded, but of course if there is a real emergency that 

cannot wait, contact your Councillors by whatever means possible 

 

 

 

 

VACANCY 

THERE WILL BE A VACANCY IN MAY 2017 FOR A PARISH 

COUNCILLOR 

If you think you may be interested, why not find out more 

about being a Parish Councillor? When the vacancy becomes 

available in May, the Parish Council will be able to co - opt you 

for the remainder of the current four - year term of office 

which ends in May 2019. As a Councillor, you would be 

expected to give some of your spare time and attend regular 

monthly meetings held on t he first Tuesday of the month.  

For further details please contact  

Pat Reynolds - Nunn (Clerk) on 01767 641281 or 07899801719  

Or go the Parish Council website www.northcrawley - pc.gov.uk  

for further information  
 

mailto:patclerkncpc@btinternet.com
http://www.northcrawley-pc.gov.uk/
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NEWS FROM NORTH CRAWLEY CE 

SCHOOL 
North Crawley CE School & Stoke Goldington CE First School 

óTogether in Learning - Sharing Excellence and Expertiseô 

 

 

All children at North Crawley School have experienced another very busy 

and exciting month, welcoming many two, four and numerous legged visitors 

to school. 

As part of our whole school topic ñOut of the Eggò the children were visited 

by ñBugtopiaò; what a fantastic experience! All children had the chance to 

find out about insect conservation and learn all about the lifecycle of different 

bugs, critters and creepy crawlies! The children were fearless and bravely 

held a range of creatures including a praying mantis, a snake, stick insects 

and a very large tarantula. One or two brave staff and governors held them 

too! 

 

The children have been eagerly waiting for our next ñvisitorsò to arrive. They 

have been patiently and quietly observing eggs in an incubator for any signs 

of movement or any faint ñchirpò. Their patience was duly rewarded on 

Wednesday 8th March at 12.45 when all children saw the first baby chick 

peck its way out of an egg. Wow; the event really did cause awe and wonder 

throughout the school! 

 

          
 

We celebrated ñWorld Book Dayò in style. North Crawley School invited 

their friends from Stoke Goldington and Newton Blossomville schools, to 

join them for a fantastic storytelling day at the North Crawley Institute. The 

children were greeted by the wonderful teacher and storyteller, Yaw 

Asiyama, who treated them to a day of spell-binding stories.  Yaw opened the 

day with some stories of his own, including telling the children all about their 


